CHIEF REGISTRAR’S CIRCULAR
No 2 of 2021

FILING OF DOCUMENT THROUGH THE E-FILING PORTAL AND ONLINE PAYMENT OF FEES
THROUGH THE E-FILING GATEWAY FOR REGISTERED JCMS USERS

The Office of the Chief Registrar of the Supreme Court seeks to inform the Law Society, the
Attorney General’s Chambers and other registered JCMS users that with respect to the Notice
issued by the Civil Courts in activating its Business Continuity Plan dated 9*" August 2021 and in view
of the current Covid-19 pandemic situation, all registration of new cases and filing of documents
must be submitted through the e-filing portal and payment of any filing fees will only be accepted
online through the e-filing gateway with effect from 8™ November 2021.

Should you have any enquiries, you are encouraged to email the relevant registry:

Supreme Court Registry:
court.registry@judicial.gov.bn

Bankruptcy Registry:
kebankrapan@judicial.gov.bn

Probate Registry:
probate.registry@judicial.gov.bn

Civil Marriages Registry:
civil.marriage@judicial.gov.bn

Subordinate Court

Bandar Seri Begawan

Subordinate Court Registry - bsbsubordinatecourt.registrar@judicial.gov.bn
Criminal Registry - bsbsubordinatecourt.criminal@judicial.gov.bn

Civil Registry - bsbsubordinatecourt.civil@judicial.gov.bn

Kuala Belait
kbcourt.civil@judicial.gov.bn

P



Temburong
~_temburong.court@judicial.gov.bn

Thank you.

/“XW”A&A
[ Haji Abdullah Soefri bin POKSM DSP Haji Abidin ]

Chief Registrar
Supreme Court

Dated: 39 November 2021
Reference: SC/CRC/A14



